
SOUTHERN NEVADA WATER AUTHORITY 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

REGULAR MEETING 
APRIL 25, 2019  

MINUTES 
 

CALL TO ORDER 1:02 p.m., Colorado River Conference Rooms, Southern Nevada Water 
Authority, 100 City Parkway, Seventh Floor, Las Vegas, Nevada 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT Marilyn Kirkpatrick, Chair 
    Bob Coffin, Vice Chair  
    Scott Black 
    Jim Gibson 
    Justin Jones  
    Peggy Leavitt  
    John Marz  
         
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT  None 
 
STAFF PRESENT John Entsminger, Julie Wilcox, Dave Johnson, Kevin Bethel, Brent Gunson 
   
OTHERS PRESENT  

Unless otherwise indicated, all members present voted in the affirmative. 

COMMENTS BY THE GENERAL PUBLIC 
For complete comments, audio is available online at snwa.com 

There were no speakers. 

ITEM NO. 

1. For Possible Action: Approve agenda with the inclusion of tabled and/or reconsidered items, emergency 
items and/or deletion of items. 

FINAL ACTION:  Director Gibson made a motion to approve the agenda for this meeting. The motion was 
approved. 

2. For Information Only: Receive an overview and discuss the Fiscal Year 2019/2020 Tentative Budget. 
John Entsminger, General Manager, gave an overview presentation of the tentative budget. A copy of his presentation is 
attached to these minutes. 

Chair Kirkpatrick asked if the budget contained any proposed increases to the infrastructure surcharge. Mr. Entsminger 
said that the budget did not anticipate an increase to the infrastructure surcharge. However, certain areas in the valley, 
especially the Southwest, will need additional major infrastructure in the coming future and that the infrastructure 
surcharge should be considered as part of future budget discussions.  

Director Jones asked if the Authority had looked at indexing charges to allow for more steady, predictable increases as 
they are needed. Mr. Enstminger said that indexed charges do allow for measured increases and have been implemented 
in the past. 

Chair Kirkpatrick asked about the Authority’s Muddy River water rights that were leased back to users in the 
Logandale/Overton area. Mr. Entsminger said that the 20-year water rights leases had expired and the Authority now had 
the ability to bank those water resources in Lake Mead; therefore, the Authority did not intend to renew the leases. 

Vice Chair Coffin asked if the Authority had researched whether properties participating in the Water Smart Landscapes 
program had continued to maintain their water-efficient yards. Mr. Entsminger said that staff had evaluated past 
conversions and found that the vast majority of properties continued to maintain their converted landscapes. Those that 
were not in compliance with the program’s requirements and covenants were addressed per the program’s guidelines. 

NO ACTION REQUIRED 
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Public Comment 
There were no speakers. 

Adjournment 
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 1:40 p.m.  

 
Copies of all original agenda items and minutes, including all attachments, are on file in the General Manager’s office at the 

 Las Vegas Valley Water District, 1001 South Valley View Boulevard, Las Vegas, Nevada. 
 
 

 
















